### Rebecca Murray

From: Jenny Lapham

**Sent:** Monday, 17 May 2021 04:23 p.m.

To:

**Subject:** FW: Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act Request 1987 Request.

Dear

I refer to you request for information as below relating to noise complaints in the Dunedin Central area for the last 5 years. Your request has been considered under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA).

Unfortunately the Council is not able to search noise complaints via suburb or area, as any complaints are associated with an address. Therefore, pursuant to section 17(f) of LGOIMA that the information requested cannot be made available without substantial collation or research, we have declined to provide the information requested.

However please contact either myself or Mr Carlo Bell, Team leader, Environmental Health & Alcohol Licencing if you wish to discuss or refine your request.

As we have declined to provide the information requested you are advised that you have the right to seek a review by the Office of the Ombudsman of this decision., via the following link

https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/what-ombudsman-can-help/complaints-about-government-agencies

Regards

#### Jennifer Lapham

# **Governance Support Officer Civic**

P 03 477 4000 | E Jenny.Lapham@dcc.govt.nz Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054 New Zealand www.dunedin.govt.nz

From: Rebecca Murray < Rebecca. Murray@dcc.govt.nz >

Sent: Tuesday, 13 April 2021 8:38 a.m.

**To:** Official Information < <a href="mailto:officialinformation@oa.dcc.govt.nz">officialinformation@oa.dcc.govt.nz</a>>

Subject: LGOIMA regarding noise control complaints

Received 12 April 2021.







## Request Text

I would like to know how many noise control complaints have been enforced (ie. noise control sent to the site of the noise) in the Dunedin Central area per year for the last five years.

### Rebecca Murray

# GOVERNANCE SUPPORT OFFICER CIVIC

P 03 477 4000 | DD 03 474 3487 | E rebecca.murray@dcc.govt.nz
Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
New Zealand
www.dunedin.govt.nz